Nicola Gunn

From: Bloomer, David <David.Bloomer@lancashire.gov.uk>
Sent: 12 March 2018 10:22

To: Adam Birkett

Cc: LHS Customer Service; planning

Subject: app3/2018/0156 Land adj Settle Road Newsholme
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

Categories: Yellow Category

Morning Adam,

Whilst | note there are some improvements to the proposals previously submitted in
respect to the proposals for the formation of the site access, the fundamental issue of the
intensification of the use of the access together with the visibility for the access still remain
unanswered. Without the benefit of a speed survey adjacent to the proposed access the required
sightlines for the speed limit on this road (60mph) is 215m which will also be appropriate for the
stopping sight distance (SSD) for vehicles wishing to turn right into the entrance. The applicant
has stated within the D&A that the visibility in either direction is approx. 150m with a SSD of 73m.

On the basis of this | would have to reiterate my highway objection to the proposal on the
grounds previously stated

Dave Bloomer
Development Control
Lancashire County Council

Lancashire County Council highways now offers a full pre-application support service. A best
value professional service bringing benefit to development of any size through detailed local
advice.

If you are interested in taking up this service please e-mail developeras@lancashire.gov.uk or visit
our website via the link below:

http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/business/business-services/pre-planning-application-advice-
service/pre-planning-application-highways-advice-service.aspx
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